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Tel:  733 1231 

Twitter: @WavertreeCE 
 

What’s happening? 
 

June 

30th  School Fair 

July 

3rd   Drama Workshops 

5th  NEU Strike Day 

6th   Y6 Transition Day 

7th  NEU Strike Day 

13th  Y4 Violin Concert 

13th  Sports Day 

14th  Reserve Sports Day 

14th PTA Meeting 2.15pm 

18th  Leavers’ Service 

19th   School closes for all 

pupils 1.30pm 

September 

1st INSET DAY 

4TH   Y1 – Y6 return to 
school 

6th  EYFS Group 1 begin 

11th  EYFS Group 2 begin 

 

If you require a large print Newsletter, please enquire at the Welcome desk. 
 

Peak District Residential 
 

The children and staff have enjoyed an exciting week in the Peak District. 

The children participated in a number of planned activities from weaselling 

to rocket building! 

Thank you to Miss Vaughan, Mrs Hoare and Mrs 

 Makepeace for taking the children away and  

enabling them to create memories that they will 

keep for many years to come.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are lots of pictures on  

Twitter if you want to see  

more of the activities that  

the children and staff have  

experienced. 

Leavers’ Service 2023 
 

We will be celebrating another year at Wavertree on Tuesday 

18th July at Holy Trinity Parish Church.  All parents are very 

welcome to join us as we reflect on the year and say goodbye to 

our Year 6 pupils. 
 

All classes will be performing and many achievements will be 

celebrated. I would like to thank Holy Trinity Parish Church for 

allowing us to use their beautiful building for this service. 
 

Parents will be able to take their children home from the church 

after the service. 

 

Y6 Transition Day is 

Thursday 6th July 

2023 due to strike 

action taking place 

next week. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.wavertree.liverpool.sch.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staffing News  
 

Firstly, I would like to let you know that Miss Burns has had a beautiful baby girl at the 

beginning of the month.  Hattie is a delightful addition to the family.  We wish Miss Burns 

and her partner much joy as they adjust to a new life with their little one. 

 

We are saying goodbye to a few members of staff this term. 

Mr Bewley has left school after 12 years of looking after our 

School site.  We wish him well for his future. 

Mrs Ford is retiring next month after 15 years of working in our busy 

school office.  We would like to thank her for her commitment to the 

school and wish her a long and happy retirement.    

 

Mr Durie is also leaving Wavertree this year following ten years of teaching.  We would 

like to thank him for his contribution to our school and wish him all the best as he moves 

on to the next chapter of his life. 
 

We are welcoming a number of new staff to Wavertree in the coming months.  Mr Keating 

is our new caretaker and has started in his new role this week. 

We have two part time staff joining the school office team.  Mrs Bowen will be working in 

the mornings as our Administration Assistant and Ms McCabe will be working in the 

afternoons in a Finance Assistant role.  Please be patient as they learn how our systems 

work! 
 

Ms Jenison is our new Pastoral and Inclusion Officer and will be supporting families from 

the Autumn Term.  She will be available to assist with any concerns that you may have and 

will have a key role in improving school pupils with school attendance and punctuality. 

We are still in the process of securing a new teacher for the Autumn Term. 

We look forward to a new chapter in the life of Wavertree CE School and welcome our 

new staff with great anticipation. 

 
Staffing for September 2023 

 

The children will be meeting their new teachers on Thursday 6th July whilst our Year 6 pupils are 

attending their transition Day.  Children will spend some time in the morning with their new 

teacher in their new classroom. 

 

Class Class Teacher  Support Staff am Support Staff pm 

EYFS Mrs Hodgkinson Mrs Caine 

Ms Murray 

Ms Murray 

Class 1 Mrs Humes  Miss Powell Miss Powell 

Mrs Makepeace 

 
Class 2 Mrs Midgley  

Class 3 Mrs Hoare  Miss Williams 

Class 4 Mr Holland 

Class 5 Mr Woods Mrs Testrow 

Class 6 Miss Vaughan Mrs Makepeace 

 

We appreciate that this could be an anxious time for some children.  Please let us know if we can 

help to prepare your child for this transition. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Nurse  
 

 

If you have any health 

queries and wish me to 

complete a referral to 

our new school nurse, 

Lindsey Hoey, please do 

not hesitate to contact 

me. 

Friends of Wavertree 
 

Our next PTA meeting will take place on Wednesday 17th 

March.  We will be planning our Summer Fair which will take 

place on Friday 30th June. 

It was great to see some new faces at our last meeting.  

Please come and join us and share your ideas! 

 

Lost Property 

There is a growing amount 

of lost property collecting 

in school.  Please check 

that you have all of your 

child/ren’s clothing.  If any 
items are missing, please 

claim them before the end 

of term and all uniform 

left at the end of term will 

be removed from site. 

Thank you. 

 

  

Summer Bingo 
 

The families that attended 

our Bingo session earlier this 

month.  Thank you to everyone 

who attended and joined in the 

fun.  Thank you also to those 

who donated prizes for the 

event. 

 

 

Attendance and Punctuality 

May 2023 
 

Class Attendance Punctuality 

EYFS 91.7 95.8 

Class 1 90.8 91.3 

Class 2 93.7 94.1 

Class 3 94.5 91 

Class 4 93.9 91.9 

Class 5 91.9 91.3 

Class 6 94.9 90.9 

School Average 93 92.3 
 

Our current attendance is 93%.  Congratulations to the following children for achieving 100% 

attendance this term: 
 

Ireooluwa Adeyinka, Oluwaferanmi Akinlotan, Jeremiah Anim, Idahosa Ansong-Addo, Daisy-Mae 

Bennett, Olivia Binns, Benjamin Burgess, Harley Bushell, Mason Cain, Woody Chan, Jessie Chan, 

Jasmith Chandragantha, Kevin Chandragantha, Lucas Dodd, Fiyinfoluwa Eniola-Filani, Aldana 

Fetsum, Daisey Foster, Zachary Gornell, Ethan Grimes, George Howard, Nastarsia Johnston, Mela 

Kim Jonas Preston, Aaliyah Keating, Rajneet Kaur, Semargeet Kaur, Zunaira Khan, Esmee-Rose 

Kwantreng, Bonnie Lai, Nathan Lawler, Kiara Lobban, Jake Major-Gayter, Zoe Margeti, Layla 

Marshall, Eliana McCreadie, Theo McMaster, Esmee Moung, Olivia Murphy, Freddie Oakey, 

Josephine Owusu, Shekhar Rana, Bobby Rimmer, Mikey Rimmer,  Mason Schofield Cox, Sienna 

Smith, Joash Thevanesan, Niharshan Thipaharan,  Emelia Thompson, Joel Thompson, Anwen Rose 

Williams, John-Paul Williams, Mellaher Yowhanes, Marta Yowhanes, Jade Yusuff. 
 

These children have just missed 100% for this term: 

Harry Rushton and Reggie Rushton. 
 

Thank you to those parents who are following our absence procedures.  The Education Welfare 

Officer will be contacting families where attendance has been a concern this year with a view to 

securing improvement in the Autumn Term.  

. 

 

  



 

 



 

 
 

 

SIAMS Inspection Report 

 

We were thrilled to receive our SIAMS report at the beginning of the month where we received 

the judgement of EXCELLENT.  There are so many wonderful comments in it that reflect how our 

school upholds its Christian vision and values and the impact that this has on our community.  Below 

is just a small section of the very positive report: 
 

The vision to belong results in an exceptionally inclusive community. Within this diverse context, leaders 

take care to build vitalising and enriching relationships with faith communities within school. This 

enables pupils from a range of faiths and worldviews to thrive within a loving, Christian context. A 

tireless commitment to overcoming barriers to flourishing results in a host of actions to support families. 

Consequently, relationships between home and school are open, warm and life-giving. 
 

I would like to thank all members of the community who contributed to the rigorous inspection.  

The inspector was very impressed with all aspects of school life.  We will, of course, work hard on 

our development points to improve further. 

 
 

Catering 
 

Following a turbulent term in the 

kitchen, we have made the decision 

to move away from Dolce for our 

Catering company at the end of this 

term. 
 

We are working hard to ensure that 

an improved provision will be in place 

for September 2023.  We will bring 

you more information about this 

before the end of term. 

Thank you for your patience. 

 
Birthday Celebrations 

 

Parents often enquire as to how 

they can share their child’s birthday 
celebrations with their school 

friends. 

We are happy to give  

out prepared party  

bags/invitations, but please do not 

send cakes into school for the class 

to eat. 

Please also be mindful of nut and 

other food allergies and that many 

of our children cannot eat sweets 

that contain gelatine. 

 

 


